
 

 

GraceNotes      
A Monthly Publication of the Congregational Activities of Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church in Newton, NC 

email: gracenalcnewton@aol.com         website: www.gracelutheran-newton.org         Church Office: 704-462-1035 

Volume 223, Number 10 __                      _  _______ __ _ __________OCTOBER  2020 

 

Celebrated annually on the second Sunday in 

October falls a nonofficial holiday called Pastor 

Appreciation Day. Sometimes called Clergy 

Appreciation Day, this holiday occurs during Pastor 

Appreciation Month and celebrates the 

contributions of priests, pastors, reverends and ministers in the U.S. 

In Timothy 1 (5:17), Paul began the concept of clergy appreciation when he stated that the 

elders of the church are worthy of double honor. He reiterated this idea in Thessalonians 1 

(5: 12-13) when he stated that those who work hard among you should be held in the 

highest regard for their work. This idea became Clergy Appreciation Month in 1992, 

established by pastors and religious workers. Eventually, Pastor Appreciation Day would form 

out of this month. 

The best gift you can give your Pastor is prayer.  Continually lift up your Pastor and his family 

in prayer asking God to give them strength and wisdom to always do everything according 

to God's will and timing. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Reformation and 
Confirmation  

will be observed  
on Sunday,  

October 25, 2020. 
WEAR RED! 
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From the Pastor’s Pen….. 
 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ at Grace,  
 A few questions for you to ponder as we begin the month of October: Are you 
growing weary? Are you tired of all the hype about the virus?  About the Presidential 
election?  About the riots and cities being set ablaze?  Do you find yourself getting 
bored and filled with anxiety?  Do you find it increasingly difficult to make decisions on 
whether to go to the store or come to worship or maybe go out to eat?  You are not 
alone.   
 And I’m also super sympathetic to parents with young children who are faced 
with the challenge of how to teach their children using virtual lessons on a computer.  It 
was a shock to hear the local news on television last night that some students are 
failing because they are not doing their homework, and yet these are children who have 
no access to a computer or who have parents that have no idea how to operate a 
computer.  This just adds to the confusion and frustration of this Age of the Virus! 
 As Christians, what are we to do?  How are we to face these challenges?  I 
remind you of our first weeks when we ceased having worship. Everything came to a 
standstill.  Businesses were beginning to close their doors.  
 The scripture I used every day with you during that time, I now repeat to you. 
“Rejoice always.  Pray without ceasing. Give thanks in all circumstances, for this is the 
will of God for you in Christ Jesus.” (I Thess. 5:16-18). 
 We are all in this together and it is together, with Christ’s help, that we will make 
it through this time of hardship and challenge.  God is with us and He will make His 
good and precious Will known to us to guide us through.  We must be His people who 
rejoice always because we know He is in charge.  We must pray without ceasing 
because He delights when His children come to Him.  We must give thanks because 
we know He is the Great Healer and Lord of all. 
 With that said, I am happy to announce to you that, by action of the Leadership 
Board, Grace will transition to full ministry beginning on the first Sunday in Advent 
(November 29). What a way to begin the new church year!   
 That means Learning Hour will start once again; gatherings and meetings will 
begin again; Bible studies will re-start again; and even the tape will be removed from all 
of the pews so you can sit wherever you like (keep 6 feet distance, please).  If you 
desire to wear a mask, that would be fine and totally understandable.  It will be a time   
to give thanks and be His Church again.  Of course all of this hinges on there not being 
a second wave of the virus - so pray fervently that all will continue to heal and improve. 
 
Thanks be to God! 
 
Pastor Gil Gilbert 
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WORSHIP ASSISTANTS FOR OCTOBER 
 Lector - Todd Childers 
 Communion Assistants - Alan and Stormy Shull 
 Ushers - Johnny and Jane Moss 
 Altar Preparation - Libby Travis 
 Offering Tabulators - Todd Childers, Alan Shull 

 

Please be mindful of your commitment to serve.  If you are unable to fulfill that commitment, be 
reminded that it is your responsibility to find someone to serve in your place. 

                    
   FLOWER CHART FOR OCTOBER 

10/04 - Cindy Bivens   10/11 - OPEN 
10/18 - Glenda Childers  10/25 - Belinda Wilfong 
 

If you wish to give the flowers for a given Sunday, please list your name on the chart in 
the narthex.  You are responsible for ordering the flowers from a florist of your choice; 
we do not have a standing order with any florist.  The liturgical color of the day is listed 

to assist you in selecting flowers appropriate for that Sunday.  You should contact the Church Office so that 
the correct information is placed in the bulletin for that Sunday.  Please notify the Church Office the Thursday 
prior to your selected Sunday. You can call the Church Office between 9 AM and Noon each weekday, leave a 
note on the desk, or send an email to let us know the occasion or memoriam for this wonderful gift of 
beatification of the worship. 
 

!¢¢9b5!b/9 !b5 DL±LbD ¢h h¦w [hw5Ω{ ²hwY 
FOR AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2020 

   8/30/20 9/6/20 9/13/20 9/20/20 

Learning Hour n/a n/a n/a n/a 

Worship  24 37 46 46 

General Fund Offerings 430.00 6,004.00 2,361.00 1,056.00 

 
General Fund Offerings, August 2020 = $13,244.16  
General Fund Expenses, August 2020 = $11,581.47 

Difference =  + $1,662.69 (offerings exceeded expenses) 
Needed Each Week = $3,363.06  

(An additional $416.18 General Fund Expenses were paid using the money from the PPP Loan)  
 
  

FRED T. FOARD SENIORS will NOT meet for lunch until further notice due to the continued 
restrictions of the COVID-19 Pandemic. 
 
THE MEN OF GRACE PRAYER BREAKFAST will be held on Saturday, October 10, at 9:00 AM at Four 
Peas in a Pod Restaurant.  Great food, great fellowship, and fabulous prayer!  
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BOARD NOTES 
(from Board meeting held September 20, 2020 at 4:00PM) 

 

 

Devotions were given by Herb Travis based on a book by Corrie Ten Boom.  All Board members were 
present.  Minutes from the August meeting were read and approved. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
+ Approval of ratification of the NALC Motion as per the 2020 Convocation were presented and will be 
acted upon at the Annual Congregational Meeting on November 8.   Motion to hold the NALC 
Convocation from an Annual Convocation to Bi-Annual with a Virtual Convocation in alternate years.  
+ Gary Leatherman presented a copy of the inscription on the bell in the steeple at Grace. The bell 
was donated by Julius Whitener Abernathy in 1949. 
+  Todd Childers presented a price analysis of security cameras for Grace. Decision tabled. 
+  Discussion for need to change Wi-Fi package for the church (Spectrum). The Board made motion 
for a better package for less costs. MOTION APPROVED. 
NEW BUSINESS 
+  Spending Plan for 2021 discussed. Information Meetings will be held for the congregation on 
Monday, October 19 at 6:00 and on Saturday, October 24 at 12 noon with a light lunch. Spending 
Plan for 2021 will be presented at these meetings. 
+  Discussion of a Fund for Altar Flowers to purchase flowers when no one has signed up for flowers. 
The Lutheran Manual on the Liturgy states: The use of artificial flowers on the altar is strictly forbidden 
as it defiles the resurrection. Fresh, live flowers are to be used in the chancel for all occasions of 
worship signifying that the Lord’s Resurrection is confessed as a real living resurrection to new life.  It 
is better to have no flowers at all than to have a display of artificial flowers, regardless of how real 
they seem.  The resurrection was not artificial or dead. Fund could also be used to pay for all flowers 
every week using a regular and permanent florist. 
MINISTRY TEAM REPORTS 
+ Education -There will be no Halloween events for children this year. Stormy and Libby will put 
 together Treat Bags for the children for Children’s Sermon. Will work with Youth Team to  re-
work Learning Hour classes. 
+ Property -  Evaluation in process of the Cleaning and Lawn Services. 
 Purchase of new office chair for Church Office 
 New windows for Union Church have been ordered. 
+ Praise and Worship – will move to full ministry on November 29. 
 Candlelight Worship on Christmas Eve at 4 PM 
+  Outreach – Children’s Christmas Shoeboxes are on rear pew for pick up. Due on Nov. 15. 
+  Stephen Ministry – Herb Travis has been approved for SM Leadership Training in Orlando. 
 Motion made to approve $1800 for Herb to attend training and materials in January. 
+ Fellowship – No Homecoming, no thanksgiving, or Halloween activities. 
+  Cemetery – Check refunded to non-member for plot has been cashed. 
+  Ministry Resource – Interview process has ended. Motion made to extend position for new 
 secretary to April Moss to begin on October 1. MOTION APPROVED. 
+  Finance - Bivens reported that there is a risk of having all funds in one bank account. Will be 
 moving some funds into a separate bank account. Will also obtain a reloadable debit  
 card for use for supplies in the Church Office. 
+ Youth – Will study attendance in Sunday’s Learning Hour classes. May need to be re-worked. 
+ Treasurer’s Report was received and accepted as information. 
Motion made to adjourn.  
Next meeting will be Sunday, October 18 at 4:00 p.m. Devotions: Alan Shull 
. 
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DIRECTORY UPDATES:  
Michael Hall - email is mikehall6797@charter.net.  
Glenda Childers - new home phone number is 704-462-4061 
  
IT'S CHRISTMAS SHOE BOX TIME AGAIN!   Boys and girls around the world desperately need to 
know that God loves them and has not forgotten them. We want to bring gifts of hope to as many 
children as possible all over the worldτintroducing them to the Lord Jesus Christ. Will you 
help?  The shoe boxes are on the rear pews along with the labels, envelopes for your $9.00 
donation toward shipping, and lists of ideas for packing the shoe box.  Be sure to tape a label on 
the outside of the box, in the spot marked "label", to designate if the gifts are for a boy or girl and 
which age group. This year we have the plastic boxes with lids (FREE from Samaritans Purse).  These 
sturdy, custom-designed boxes often become a useful keepsake for the children who receive them! 
Please pick up one or two boxes and begin filling them. DO NOT include candy; toothpaste; gum; 
used or damaged items; war-related items such as toy guns, knives, or military figures; chocolate or 
food; seeds; fruit rolls or other fruit snacks; drink mixes (powdered or liquid); liquids or lotions; 
medications or vitamins; breakable items such as snow globes or glass containers; or aerosol cans. 
Boxes are due by November 15.  Thank you for being a disciple of Jesus Christ! 
 

CATECHETICAL CLASSES END WITH EXAM - CONFIRMATION SUNDAY, OCTOBER 25 
The classes for all Confirmands have ended with the final exam on September 26. Those youth to 
be Confirmed with the Rite of Confirmation are: Copper Johnson, Riley Leatherman, Katie Whalen, 
and Mathew Whalen. Each of them have completed their studies and have attended 
Campfirmation Camp.  Confirmation Sunday is October 25 (also Reformation Sunday) and the Rite 
bestowed upon them during the Sunday morning worship.  Please pray for these Confirmands and 
celebrate this great milestone on October 25. 
 
VOLUNTEERS URGENTLY NEEDED! Samaritan's Purse is calling for volunteers to help as we respond 
to the devastation caused by deadly wildfires in Oregon and California, and to the destruction 
brought about by Hurricanes Sally and Laura along the Gulf Coast.  Out West, volunteers are 
needed to help sift through the ashes of homes that were burned to the ground to recover 
valuables and treasured belongings.  In Alabama and Louisiana, we need volunteers to mud-out 
flooded homes, remove debris and downed trees, and tarp roofs that were ripped apart by the 
storms.  Most importantly, we want to come alongside these hurting homeowners and let them 
know that God has not forgotten them and share with them the eternal hope of Christ.  For more 
information on each of the seven locations where volunteers are needed, please visit 
spvolunteer.org.  Please pray for all those who have been left devastated by these natural disasters, 
and for our teams as we work to help homeowners start their long journey to recovery.   

"Bear one another's burdens, and so fulfill the law of Christ."  Galatians 6:2 
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NOMINATIONS BEING RECEIVED 
 As we plan for 2021, one of the urgent items on the calendar is to accept nominations to be 
placed on the ballot to serve on the Leadership Board for 2020. Elections will be held according to 
the Constitution on November 8 (note the change from the 1st Sunday to the 2nd Sunday in 
November). 
 If you desire to serve, or if you would like to nominate another active member in good 
standing, please contact Alan Shull, Chair of the BoŀǊŘΣ ǎƻ ȅƻǳǊ όƻǊ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊΩǎύ ƴŀƳŜ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ 
before the Board to be placed in nomination. All nominees must agree to be placed in nomination, 
so please get permission from the person you are nominating prior to submitting their name. 
 All nominees should review the job description for being a member of the Leadership 
Ministry Board: 
 The Members of the Leadership Ministry Board of this congregation shall give a good 
example to the other members of the congregation by regular participation in worship services, by 
hearing and doing God's Word, and by frequently partaking of the Lord's Supper. The Board shall 
have general oversight of the life and activities of this congregation, and in particular its worship 
life, to the end that everything be done in accordance with the Word of God, the Lutheran 
Confessions and the faith and practice of the NALC.  
 The members whose term ends are Ricky Bivens, Gary Leatherman, and Herb Travis with 
Gary being the only one eligible for re-election. 
 
PLEASE WELCOME APRIL MOSS, Grace's new Administrative Assistant: 

I am originally from Vilas, North Carolina (near Valle Crucis), where I attended 
Willowdale Baptist Church.  At the tender age of eight, I came to know Jesus 
Christ as my Lord and Savior and I have loved serving Him ever since.  In 2004, I 
graduated from Western Piedmont Community College with a degree in 
Paralegal Technology.  Although my degree is in law, I would rather be serving 
ƛƴ DƻŘΩǎ ƘƻǳǎŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ŀƴȅǿƘŜǊŜ ŜƭǎŜΦ  Lƴ нллуΣ L ōŜƎŀƴ ƭƛŦŜ ŀǎ ŀ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ ƳƻƳ 
of three daughters, Andrea, Annette, and Jennifer and raised them on my own 

until I met and married the man of my dreams, Jeff Moss in August of 2018.  Jeff and I live in 
Newton with our girls and I also have two beautiful Step-Children, Cameron and Courtney Moss 
who live in Columbia, South Carolina.  We are members at Mountain View Baptist Church in 
Maiden, North Carolina.   
 April will begin on Thursday, October 1.  She will be working with Kathy for several weeks 
until the training process is complete.  Please welcome her as graciously as you did Kathy.  April will 
continue with the same office hours - Monday through Friday from 9:00 AM to Noon.  May she be 
blessed in her ministry here at Grace. 
 
THANK YOU ALL for the opportunity these past six years to serve the Pastor and Congregation at 
Grace Church.  It has been a wonderful experience and I am thankful that I could serve my Lord in 
this position.  At age 67, it is just time for me to retire.  May God continue to bless you all. 
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GRACE CONTIN¦9{ ¢h h.{9w±9 ! ά²hw{ILt hb[¸έ {/I95¦[9 
 At Grace, we will return to a full schedule on the First Sunday of Advent (November 29). In 
the meantime, we will observe the guidelines set forth by the CDC, the Governor of North Carolina 
and the Grace Leadership aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ .ƻŀǊŘΥ  ά¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƴƻ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǳƴǘƛƭ 
ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǾƛǊǳǎ ǎǳǇǇǊŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜΦέ 
 This means no Halloween party or Trunk or Treat, no Community Thanksgiving Dinner or 
community gathering, no hayrides, etc. Please pray that this time of restrictions will soon be over 
and that there will be no second wave of the virus.  Continue to your wear face masks, take vitamin 
C, Zinc, Potassium and eat plenty of vegetables, fruit and lean protein. While these supplements 
may not prevent the coronavirus, they will help to boost your immune system to being strong and 
the ability to fight the virus.  
 

PRAYER SERVICE WAS HELD ON SEPTEMBER 26 AT GRACE 
 To coincide with the Prayer March on Washington DC, Grace held a local Service of Prayer 
and Repentance on September 26.  The time of prayer began on September 18 to celebrate the 
Feast of Trumpets and ended on September 28 which was the Day of Atonement.  Worshipers were 
urged to keep on praying for our nation and the world every day for the rest of 2020 and especially 
with the upcoming election.  
 ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ŜǾƛŘŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ όbƻǾŜƳōŜǊ оύΣ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀƭƭ ōǳǘ 
ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǿƘƻ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΦ  Lƴ ŦŀŎǘΧ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǎǘŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭready said they 
will not be able to count all the ballots in time to declare a winner on election night. 
  ¢Ƙŀǘ ƳŜŀƴǎ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ŀ Ŏŀƭƭ ŦƻǊ ƛƴǘŜǊŎŜǎǎƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǿŀǊǊƛƻǊǎ ǘƻ ŜƴƎŀƎŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ 
ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŘƛŘ ƻƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нсΧ ǘƘŜǊŜ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ŀƴ ŜǾŜƴ greater call AFTER the election.  No 
doubt there is a spiritual battle going on, the likes we have never seen before.  Christians 
throughout America and throughout the world - we need to engage in prayer. A great prayer help 
can be found at www.evelynchristensonministries.org. Be sure to pray every day! 
 
ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING for the purpose of approval of the Spending Plan for 2021 
and to elect Ministry Team Board Members will be held November 8.   
 
NATIONAL LIFE CHAIN SUNDAY will be held October 4 from 2:30 - 3:30 PM, rain or shine.  Please 
join us as we line up along the south side of Highway 70 and in the grassy area in front of Valley 
Hills Mall (below Augustana Lutheran Church) to support this Pro-Life event.  Life Chain is a 
peaceful, silent, and prayerful national movement held each year with the purpose of abolishing 
abortion in our country.  For additional information contact Bob and Nancy Hall, 828-322-9570, 
bobnancyhall@charter.net.  Please pray to end abortion! 

 
 
 

http://www.evelynchristensonministries.org/
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Grace Notes  
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  Fall for Jesus.  He never leaves.  


